
TAMWORTH PLANNING BOARD 
****MINUTES*****
December 26, 2018 7:00 P.M.

1). Call Meeting to Order - The meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm by Sheldon Perry. 

Present – Sheldon Perry,  Andy Fisher, Becca Boyden, Pat Farley
Absent – Aaron Ricker – Selectmen’s Representative, Kathi Padgett, Eric Dube
Alternates present – 
Alternates absent – Dom Bergen, Nicole Maher-Whiteside
2). Approval of Minutes: 

( 11/27/18 Meeting –  Andy made a motion to approve as presented, Becca seconded. APPROVED Pat abstained
3). Officer and Committee Reports: 

* Treasurer’s Report - none
* Secretary’s Report – no hearing tonight. A lot merger application for next month has been received.
* Rep to Economic Development Commission – talked about future plans and budget. There will be forums in March and April regarding health and aging population.
* Lakes Regional Planning Commission – the mapping for the cellular service was done. Many of the towns do no have the coverage that the carriers say they have.
* Selectmen’s Rep – no report
* Rep to Conservation Commission – no report
* CIP Report - none
* Education – nothing new
4). Public Hearings

None Scheduled

5). Old/ New Business
*    Update from Norm Cloutier regarding the potential sale of the Tamworth

Village Association community septic system to the Town of Tamworth. He is here to update and clarify issues discussed at the last Planning Board and Selectboard meeting. NH DES does not make a distinction between public and private designs, but they do have rules regarding subdivision/lot loading etc unless they are connected to a public system. There is a clear distinction between municipally owned and privately owned public systems. The State has indicated to Andy that just because the Town purchases the system, it does not immediately make it municipal. This is pending more information. Andy will extend an invitation to her. The Selectmen required additional documents, so Norm has copies of those documents for the Planning Board. The fact sheet and notice of the hearing have been distributed to members of the TVA. Plan B has been discussed. The TVA will become dormant again in April. There was discussion about the proposed 3 member commission that will be overseeing the system. There was also discussion about forming a precinct. This is not the preferred method. The three member commission will be reporting to the Selectmen. Currently TVA operations are outsourced. If the Town chooses to use those, it has the option. If it were a precinct or district, that entity has to elect its members from the members or residents of the district. That is the current problem for the TVA. The current agreement states that the Town is able to purchase the system for $1. It is not written that a precinct can buy it. The Town Attorney will be writing the Warrant Article. The TVA will not be collecting signatures for a petition. 
· Adopt Rules of Procedure for the Joint Planning/Select Board public hearing

on 1/9/2019. Discussion was held regarding having a meeting rather than a hearing. Chris Canfield will be the moderator. Change the word educate to inform or information. Change the word testify to present their comments in writing. Any material presented….shall become part of the public record. Remove the word each in the first bullet in Item 5. Capitalize Planning Board in Item 1. Item 2 capitalize Chairperson. Item 4 – clarify that the meeting will be informative. No decision regarding this matter will be made at this meeting. Last bullet in item 5 – change hearing to meeting. Item 11 – indicate when the meeting is closed. 
Andy made a motion to approve the Rules of Procedure as amended. Pat seconded. APPROVED
· Brief discussion of Town Council response to Sheldon’s letter regarding the

Cell Tower Ordinance. The Town Attorney has referred his work to Kerry Roman. She emailed Sheldon asking whether we want to just clean up the glaring issues, or do we want a solid model ordinance? We should ask her what the cost would be for her to do the complete ordinance.
 Sheldon will respond that we need an estimate for the cost of the model ordinance. Becca made a motion to have Sheldon contact Kerry Roman to get an estimate for the cost of a solid model ordinance for cell towers. Pat seconded. APPROVED
· Discussion of the Planning Board budget hearing at the Select Board

meeting on Thursday, 12/27/2018 – Legal engineering and consulting costs have been diminished by the Budget Committee.  Eric and Sheldon are planning to attend the meeting. 
6). Adjournment –  Andy made a motion to adjourn at 8:19 pm, Becca seconded. The meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

Melissa Donaldson

Planning Board Clerk
